
ATA Science and Technology Division 

Status Report October 2012 

In brief 

 One distinguished speaker withdrew from the Annual Conference after receiving a 

promotion that prevented her travelling in October 

 We updated the website at least monthly 

 The blog, Facebook group, Yahoo group email forum, LinkedIn group and Twitter feed are all 

active 

 We are promoting the S&TD sessions for the San Diego conference 

 Headquarters sent broadcast emails to all S&TD members regarding the offsite dinner 

 We have 1689 members at last count 

Annual Conference Preparations 

The S&TD track is strong. We are pleased to have speakers who are covering fields that have not 

been covered in recent years. Six of the Leadership Council members will attend the conference. We 

will hold a Division Open House on Wednesday evening after the opening reception. We have 

planned an offsite dinner for the Thursday evening of the conference. 

Nominating Committee 2013 

After an email requesting Nominating Committee members for the 2013 elections, two voting 

members have volunteered: Salvador Virgen and Abigail Dahlberg. 
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